
 

 

ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2013/97 
 

Tubeless Steel Demountable Rims 

Exported from the People’s Republic of China 

Expiration of Anti-Dumping Measures 
 

Anti-dumping measures on tubeless steel demountable rims exported from the People’s 
Republic of China were initially imposed by public notice on 31 December 2008 by the 
Minister responsible for the Australian Customs and Border Protection Service following 
consideration of Trade Measures Report No. 142. The measures include a price 
undertaking by Changchun FAWAY Automobile Components Co Ltd, formerly known as 
Changchun FAW Sihuan Automobile Co Ltd Wheel Branch Company, accepted by the 
Minister and entered into on 31 December 2008. 
 
On 28 February 2013, the Anti-Dumping Commission (Commission) published a notice in 
The Australian newspaper, in accordance with section 269ZHB of the Customs Act 1901 
(the Act), inviting certain persons to apply to the Anti-Dumping Commissioner for the 
continuation of anti-dumping measures by 27 April 2013. 
 
As no application was received by the Commission, the anti-dumping measures applying 
to tubeless steel demountable rims exported from the People’s Republic of China will 
expire on 31 December 2013. Therefore on and from 1 January 2014 anti-dumping 
measures would no longer apply. 
 
Enquiries about this notice should be made to the Commission on telephone 1300 884 159 
or +61 2 6275 6066 (outside Australia), facsimile 1300 882 506 or +61 2 6275 6888 
(outside Australia) or email clientsupport@adcommission.gov.au.  
 
 
 
Kim Farrant 
National Manager Policy and Assistance 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
18 December 2013 
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